
 

October 28, 2018 

**Minutes to Meeting** 

10:10am Meeting called to order by President Ann Albro-Mathieu 

After the moment of silence and salute to the flag, roll call of officers was taken. 

********MOTION- ​​To accept minutes from September - ​PASSED******** 

Secretary Treasurer, Jim O’Brien​​- Excused. Left the report on the table. All other 
reports will be on table next meeting. 

 

President, Ann Albro-Mathieu-​​ Good morning everyone. I would like to address 
the Pipe bombs that were mailed. Suspect was arrested. Service talks were 
supposed to be given to everybody. Instead, copies of service talks was handed 
out to people. Some never received word due to being overlooked. Service Talks 
are needed. 

● Payroll-effected all APWU members nationwide. Pay adjustments were 
offered, paychecks are still wrong! See your supervisor for correction. 

● Contract extension until Nov. 20, 2018 

● Elections- received 3 appeals. Wasn’t right as well as a couple of other 
things weren’t right. Received advice from Council. Nominations have been 
nullified. 

● Executive board voted Phil Cinquegrano as Warden and Kathy Dollof & Tom 
Negus as Tellers for the election. 

● November Meeting- Notices will be going out 14 days prior to November’s 
meeting. List of Officers- notifying everyone of the list of officers that are 
up for election, how long the terms are, as well as other rules. Candidacy 
rules of election and a timeline 

● Tom, Terese, & I met on the Christmas Party. Tom will give more info.  

● Payroll was incorrect. North Eastern-14,892 APWU members. Nationwide 
close to 90,000.  

 



 

● PSE new workforce settlement is now in effect. Guaranteed 4hrs.  

● Formed a RI-399 committee. RI-399 motion was passed at last meeting to 
send up to 4 to training in Atlantic City. 1 day training will be leaving 
Thursday- Friday. Vinny Crespo, Jimmy August, Kim Howarth, and I Ann 
Albro Mathieu will be attending the training. 

November Nominations will be held November 18, 2018 
Notices will be sent out 

Vice President, Jim August-​​ Hello everyone! Payroll needs to be corrected. PSE 
change of 4hrs guarantee is only for the Providence Installation plant. Please let 
me know about any safety issues. The Mary Knauer Memorial Scholarship is now 
available- (Application) 

 
Clerk Craft Director, Kim Howarth-​​ Good Morning! Things are going well. New 

bids have been created. Few conversions. Grievances are being filed. Work 
Safely. 

Maintenance Craft Director, Brian Yaghoobian-​​ Maintenance training- grievances 
are being done. Few settlements on who can do what. What your job consist 
of.  Spoke to the business agent about a step 3.  Questions about ET 
shortage?!! 

 ​Motor Vehicle Craft Director, Brandon Main-​​ Good morning! New trucks are 

coming in. Gas tanks are not operational at this moment. We’ll hire 3 or more 

coming by beginning of January.  New equipments coming but no training. 

Training is necessary in all crafts, Safety is a factor. We need to start  focusing 

training. 

 
Director of Organization, Derek Calabro -​​ Good morning. Slow month, got a 
couple this week. Nine PSE’s are coming. Question- Is our database current with 
National. 
 
Trustees-​​ Nothing to report. 

 



 

TO ALL MEMBERS PLEASE UPDATE YOUR ADDRESS 
INFORMATION. 

Legislative Director, Anthony Gesauldi-​​ REMEMBER- GOT TO GET THE BLUE 
WAVE. 4 DAYS TO GO, LET’S VOTE. 

Building Manager, Nick Mattera-​​ Anthony did a good job on the bathroom. Just a 
few touches to go. Comment to Nick and his wife...The hall looks great. 

Christmas Party, Tom Negus-​​ Party is Saturday, November 24, 2018. Cocktails 6-8. 
DJ. Tickets $65 each. Member will receive their $65 back, limited to 175 
tickets. More information to come. Proper Attire. 
Great job Tom!                            **Postal Money Orders Only**  

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

NONE 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

NONE 

 

GOOD AND WELFARE 

 
11 draws being given out. More staffing is needed. Draws should be limited to 

workers. Draws are not limited to be given out. 

********MOTION- ​​For monthly minutes to be mailed out within 5 days 
including nomination with lost time.- ​PASSED*******  

(Amendment: within 5 days from today LWOP to complete the task.) 
PASSED******* 

********MOTION- ​​To forgive the invoices to Jay Marrero and Carolyn Butler, 
$190.40 each regarding traveling to National Convention- ​PASSED******* 

 



 

Brian Avila- I have a design here to display. A eagle- Im trying to keep the cost 
down. Will be available in different sizes. T-Shirts are 6.1 oz made by Bayside. 

Thank You Brian! 
 

Custodians- Warwick- Dave Sarnaki Line H hours are from the district. Line H in 
Warwick needs looking into. 

 

 

**Drawings, Donations, and Postal Pulse** 

 

Postal Pulse 

1. Blythe Silva 
2. Wilfred Sardelli 

 

1. Daniel Souza 
2. Robert Bessette Jr. 
3. David Wild 
4. Francis Ballirano 
5. Kim Howarth 
6. Cheryl Crocker 

 

 

50/50 Donation Drawings  

 

1. Johnston Cheerleading Regional Division- Janice Pagliaro 

2. Community Music Works- Teresa Torres 

3. North Kingston Animal Rescue- Kim Howarth 

4. Richmond Animal Control- J. O’Brien 

 

 

Door Prize $53.00 

Tom Jones 

 

 



 

 

Meeting Adjourned 12:59 pm 

 


